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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, September 8, 2020
Meeting Location: Due to current Coronavirus pandemic the Select Board meeting was conducted via a Zoom meeting platform:

Time: Sep 8, 2020 07:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)
Join Zoom Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85933934600 
Meeting ID: 859 3393 4600

Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

DPW Superintendent

· (CR)  Julia, Mike and I narrowed the applications that we received down to three people that we wanted to interview.  We asked each candidate the same questions and interviewed each person for about an hour.  We utilized a matrix to measure how each one did, and we all agreed that Travis Thibault was the best candidate.  At this time, I would like to recommend Travis Thibault for the position of DPW Superintendent and that we move forward with negotiations at a meeting next Monday night. 
Charter Communications license renewal
· (PB)  We recently received a letter from Charter Communication letting us know that they are looking to start the process for negotiating the new license.
· Nick Powlovich, Cable Committee member, was present and stated that he started on the cable committee seven years ago when they where in the middle of doing the last negotiations and would like to be a part of that again.
· (PB)  I would like to see a member of the Select Board be on that committee as well. 
· Nick Powlovich, expressed that there are a couple of things he would like to see done and that would be getting cable back to the library and getting a third channel for the Town as well.  Cable will be going to high def so the equipment at the COA will need updating.  We are also looking to set up some studio space and Carol mentioned the 2nd floor of the Town Hall, but we would need to add a lift.
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve having Peter Bogren as the Cable Committee liaison join the Cable Advisory Committee for the renewal of the Cable license.  Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, KH) yes, (PB) yes.
COA handicapped parking
· The Senior Center will be adding two more handicapped parking spots which will be located to the right of the side entrance.
Road Stabilization Fund
· (PB)  Read the following letter:
The Town of Paxton through an article vote at the May 1, 2016 Annual Town Meeting followed by an override vote at the May 8, 2016 Town Election created a Road Stabilization Fund in the amount of $100,000.

The Board of Selectmen at a regular meeting on September 8, 2020 vote to appropriate an additional levy of $110,382 for the Road Stabilization Fund for the Fiscal year beginning July 1, 2020 and to inform the Paxton Assessor.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the appropriation of $110,382 for the Road Stabilization Fund.  Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, KH) yes, (PB) yes.
Appoint Public Safety Officers

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to appoint Scott McMillan and Mark Belliveau as Public Safety Officers.  Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, KH) yes, (PB) yes.
WRSD Transportation

· (PB)  AA Transport is negotiating the contract down a little.  The Wachusett Business and Finance Committee are reluctant to pay anything and they want to hold onto that money as well.  I would like to see if the Board would agree to write a letter to Wachusett to get back our portion of the money that was not spent on transportation.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to support sending a letter to Wachusett requesting that the transportation funds be returned to the communities.  Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· (CR)  They are voting on that at a meeting this evening.
COVID19 Update
· (JP) 
1. We did have three cases at Anna Maria.  Once these were investigated it 
                was determined they were all separate, so it did not qualify as an outbreak 
                so that was a positive outcome.  All classes at the college have been 


    spaced six feet apart.
2. We had one new case in town which was determined to be a workplace 
                exposure.

3. We do not have a lot of cases as a community currently.

4. Recently there has information about forming learning pods.  No more than
    five households can participate together and however is helping cannot get  
    paid otherwise it becomes a daycare and they would have to be licensed.
· (PB)  Anna Maria is allowing six feet but Paxton Center School will only have three feet?
· (JP)  District wide I presume that will be the case.
· (PB)  Do we know if they will be eating in the classroom or the cafeteria?
· (JP)  I am not sure of that yet.
· (PB)  If they eat in the classroom, they will need to have six foot spacing in order to remove their mask to eat and drink.  Do we know when the students will be going back?

· (JP)  They will be phasing in students starting with the special needs and some grades.  They tried to move up the timeline after the state released the map, so they should start phasing in the end October.  
· (KH)  Are they looking at a staggered schedule?
· (JP)  Yes, hybrid to start and split weeks.
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (JP) seconded (PB) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from August 24, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the Meeting Minutes from August 30, 2020.  Unanimous, all in favor.  Roll call (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
Town Administrators Update

· Sweetpea

I have been contacted by Mary Clark, Sweetpea, Vice President requesting that their Kennel License is reinstated to allow them to start taking in rescue dogs and arrange for their adoption.

The license is only for the 12 kennels attached to the house. The shelter must comply with shelter/rescue regulations that MDAR implemented in March 2020 before they can be reinstated as a shelter/rescue facility.

The property will be inspected Wednesday, September 9th by the state animal inspector and the ACO. If Sweetpea passes the state inspection and is compliant with the Town’s Kennel Regulations I will arrange for the owners to come before the Board of Selectmen for consideration of a kennel license.

· Town Meeting 

Just a big thank you to everyone involved in making our first outdoor town meeting a success. A lot of planning went into this and the cooperation from the Police, Fire, DPW is very welcome. Thank you to Selectman Huehls for setting up the sound system, Roger Brunelle, Moderator for doing as always, an awesome job and a big thank you to Donna Graf-Parson, Executive Assistant for bringing it all together.

· Town Election

With the Primary Election behind us I want to give a huge thank you to Laurie Becker, Town Clerk for all her countless hours of dedication in planning and conducting the Town Election. There is so much that goes on behind the scenes in the Town Clerk’s office regarding elections and she handled everything that came her way and more

Adjourned Meeting at 7:54pm, Unanimous all in favor.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 14, 2020 at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Meeting minutes

Agenda

Attendance list

Town Administrators Update

Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
